
File No. 15-0798 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to establishing a Hollywood Entertainment 
Zone (Zone), defined as encompassing the public sidewalks on both sides of Hollywood 
Boulevard between Highland Avenue and Orange Drive, incorporating the regulation of first 
amendment expressive activity in the Zone. 

Recommendations for Council action, as initiated by Motion (O'Farrell - LaBonge): 

1. REQUEST the City Attorney to draft an ordinance establishing a Zone, defined as 
encompassing the public sidewalks on both sides of Hollywood Boulevard between 
Highland Avenue and Orange Drive, incorporating the regulation of first amendment 
expressive activity in the Zone as delineated in the Board of Police Commissioners report 
dated June 17,2016, attached to the Council file. 

2. REQUEST the City Attorney to refer the draft ordinance to the Los Angeles Police 
Department for review and comment to include an implementation plan which will be 
developed in coordination with Council District 13 and other City Departments to identify 
the necessary costs for staffing and administration of the ordinance. 

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the Board of Police Commissioners. Neither the 
City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of 
this report. 

Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 

SUMMARY 

At the meeting held on June 21, 2016, your Public Safety Committee considered a Board of 
Police Commissioners report relative to public safety issues and the tourist experience in 
Hollywood, in particular in the area of Hollywood Boulevard between Highland Avenue and 
Orange Drive. The Board of Police Commissioners reports that on April 19, 2016, the Public 
Safety Committee of the Los Angeles City Council discussed Council File 15-0798, Motion 
(O'Farrell - LaBonge) relative to public safety challenges on Hollywood Boulevard between 
Highland Avenue and Orange Drive. As a result of the discussion, the Public Safety Committee 
instructed the Los Angeles Police Department, with the assistance of the City Attorney's Office, 
the Bureau of Street Services, and the Tourism and Convention Board, to produce a written 
report back on policies and procedures that could be adopted to address the public safety 
challenges on Hollywood Boulevard between Highland Avenue and Orange Drive.An opportunity 
for public comment was held. After further discussion of the matter, the Committee moved to 
approve the recommendations of the Board of Police Commissioners contained in the report, as 
detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its consideration. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

COMMITTEE 



MEMBER VOTE 
ENGLANDER: YES 

BUSCAINO: YES 

BONIN: ABSENT 

O'FARRELL: YES 

MARTINEZ: YES 
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